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Brussels, 16" of June, 2022

Dear High Representative Borrell Fontelles,

We, the undersigned Members of the European Parliament, are expressing our utmost concern
regarding a draft bill submitted to the Russian State Duma which calls for repealing the Decree of the
State Council of the USSR On the Recognition of the Independence of the Republic of Lithuania.

The questioning of the independence of an EU Member State is an unacceptable threat, to be taken
especially seriously in light of the ongoing war in Ukraine where the aggressor is using outright lies,
disinformation, and propaganda to try to justify their actions.

Under the rule of President Putin, the Russian Federation has set the goal of an offensive against
independent countries which were formerly occupied by the Soviet Union. Their broader objective is the
dismantling of Europe’s current security architecture through various means such as disinformation,
threats, sowing division, and even outright war against Ukraine. The demise of the European Union is a
strategic goal for the Russian Federation.

The European Union cannot afford to stand idle and do nothing as this is taking place. The European
Union needs to take a stand on behalf of both the Union itself and its Member States.

The decisions of the Russian State Duma have to be treated as actions by a pseudo-legislator which is
controlled by criminal and authoritarian regime because elections in Russia have not been free and fair
for a long time.

It is important to remember that throughout their history neither the EU nor NATO have ever expanded
by any offensive means. Any enlargement has been at the wish of sovereign independent countries.

The military aggression and hostile actions of the Russian Federation break international law and try to
undermine independent countries’ right of self-determination. Any legislative initiative which has the
purpose of revoking the recognition of the independence of an EU Member State (or any independent
country) is a step towards restoring the Russian Empire.

Therefore, we the undersigned Members of the European Parliament call on a swift and decisive
reaction should this draft bill be adopted by the Russian State Duma. More specifically, the European
Union should end diplomatic relations with the Russian Federation and declare as personae non gratae
all diplomats of the Permanent Mission of the Russian Federation to the European Union.



Sincerely,
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